120330 Kopenhagen

GERMAN ROOM DOCUMENT

Framework for the first step towards a comprehensive financial transaction
tax within the European Union.

We strongly believe in the need for a financial transaction tax (FTT)
implemented at a European level as a crucial instrument to secure a fair
contribution from the financial sector towards the costs of the financial
crisis and to better regulate European financial markets. As such, we
firmly support the principle underpinning the draft Council Directive.

At the last ECOFIN Meeting on March 13, 2012 it became clear that it would
take time to reach a compromise on the Commission’s proposal. Some member
states are still not convinced that the introduction of a comprehensive FTT
at a  European level is desirable. Furthermore, many aspects of the
directive still have to be vetted from a technical perspective and set out
in greater detail before they can become operational. In particular,
additional technical work is required on the method for taxing derivatives
in a way that prevents evasion and treats all types of financial production
equitably.

Taking into account the EOCFIN Council’s proposals last year to come to a
result in this matter by spring 2012, it will not, therefore, be possible
to attain unanimous approval of the FTT proposal within an appropriate
timeframe.

Accordingly, we would like to propose an intermediate step towards the
introduction of a comprehensive FTT so that we can promptly implement a
form of tax on financial transactions within the member states of the EU.
The first step should, in our opinion, be guided by the overall approach of
the British stamp duty reserve tax (SDRT) and the French tax on financial
transactions (TTF). This would entail a tax payable on all transactions
involving shares of corporations listed on a stock exchange, with the tax
levied according to at the place where the corporation has its registered
office.

This would not be the end of negotiations on the broader and more ambitious
FTT sought by the Commission which also covers bonds and derivatives, but
the continuation of the negotiations should not impede the rapid
implementation of a tax on shares, since the latter is technically and
politically the most mature item. To this end, we look forward to receiving
as quickly as possible the results of on-going technical work on the most
appropriate method for taxing derivatives.

Hence, while this first step is put in place, we have to work to extend
taxation to other instruments so that we can achieve the comprehensive
taxation of financial transactions as proposed by the Commission.
Negotiations on the Commission’s proposal for a common system of financial
transaction tax should not be abandoned or postponed.

Moreover, the taxation of financial transactions must be complemented by a
strict regulatory framework for financial markets, as well as provisions
addressing risk caused by derivatives and high frequency trading. The
recently finalised European markets Infrastructure Regulation (EMIR) will
increase transparency and reduce counterparty risk in derivative markets.
These provisions must be complemented by regulating trading venues for
derivatives in the revision of the Markets in Financial Instruments
Directive (MiFID). The MiDIF revision will also address risks proposed by
high frequency trading, notably in terms of market stability.

